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January 25, 2011

To: Representative John Mizuno, Chair
And members of the Committee on Human Services

TESTIMONY IN SUPPORT OF HB 724 RELATING TO FOSTER
CARE SERVICES

Hawaii Youth Services Network (HYSN), a statewide coalition of more than
50 youth serving organizations, supports HB 724 Relating to Foster Care
Services.

It has been more than 15 years since the foster care maintenance payment
amount has been increased, while the cost of food, clothing and other
necessities has risen substantially. The amount paid to foster families is
inadequate to provide basic subsistence for children in care.

Foster care providers find that it is increasingly difficult to recruit and retain
foster homes as the foster families cannot afford to provide the funds needed
to supplement Department of Human Services payments in order to provide
adequate and appropriate care for these children and youth. Foster care
maintenance payments should cover the full cost of care for children and
youth in their custody.

Thank you for this opportunity to testify. Please accept my apologies for not
appearing in person to testi&; I am traveling on HYSN business on the
mainland.

Sincerely,

Judith F. Clark
Executive Director


